C13 Development Task Force

Unconfirmed Minutes of the Teleconference Held July 20, 2004

Chairman Franklin opened the teleconference at 10:05 AM EDT.  Attendance during the teleconference is shown in Attachment 1.  Secretary Mazuca was not in attendance, however Stacy Bond agreed to take notes from the meeting.

The minutes of the next previous meeting, held June 21, 2004 were approved as circulated.

Confirmation of Labs/stands for the mini-matrix; Status of the “Good Reference oil”; and an update on the off-line testing of CCV apparatus and inspected PRLs were discussed as a part of Abdul Cassim’s presentation which is shown in Attachment 2.

The mini-matrix is currently planned to begin with 4 tests in the two independent labs where the poor ref oil#1 and the “good” ref oil will be run for one test each in each lab. These tests will begin in August, following receipt by the laboratories of the pre-measured PRL sets.  Caterpillar anticipates that these parts will be shipped by July 26th. The mini-matrix plan calls for at least two additional tests to be run at other labs (labs with possible availability: Castrol, Afton Chemical, Lubrizol and ExxonMobil) to confirm the results and add to the database for presentation to the HDEOCP.  The decision to run these additional tests will be based upon the outcome of the first 4 tests.  All tests should be completed by early November.

Discussion on Slide #1 (Attachment 2)

Two candidates have been offered for the “good” reference oil but neither was offered with C13 data support.  Although data comparing these oils to Ref#1 using PC-9 fuel would be ideal, there does not appear to be resource nor time to accomplish this.  The fall back position is to use ref #4 that provided acceptable results in earlier C13 testing.  Jim McCord made a strong plea to use ref #3 and ref #4 in the mini-matrix, since these oils separated on deposits in the original testing.  It was agreed however, that the mini-matrix would begin using ref #1 and the decision on the “good” ref will be left to Caterpillar.  Task Force members were invited to provide counsel to Abdul Cassim on this selection.

Discussion on Slide #2

The Pseudo CCV System varies from the current system in that a new coalescing filter will be used at the engine and the pseudo system will provide a 4 kPa vacuum at the engine blowby outlet.  A sub-group, Jim McCord, Chris Mazuca and Riccardo Conti, will provide a design of the engine stand portion of this system.  Caterpillar will make sure that all participants have the correct filter hardware.  Abdul assured the task force that the system tested in the mini-matrix would be used to go forward into PC-10.

Discussion on Slide #3

120 sets of pistons have been inspected and the acceptance limits were met by about 50%.  Liners, top rings and oil rings were largely acceptable, but Caterpillar is working with the supplier to obtain second rings that meet design targets.  The second rings measured proved to be too thin.  Four sets of acceptable parts will be shipped out next week.

Discussion on Slide #4

It is planned that the first four tests in the mini-matrix be completed in September.  A supply of verified parts will not be available until these tests are completed.  Meanwhile Caterpillar will conduct some internal 100 hour tests to validate initial oil consumption with the verified parts.

Stand availability in other labs: Afton will be ready in September, Lubrizol will be ready in the August September time frame and ExxonMobil will be ready by the end of October.

Lab/stand calibration:

Chairman Franklin sent out a proposed revision to the calibration section of the procedure prior to the meeting.  The task force has been requested by the MDTF to establish the number of calibrations tests that will be required for new stands, and the ensuing discussion of the proposed revision did accomplish that.  However, Jeff Clark expressed extreme reluctance to accept the 12 tests or 24 months between calibration tests as recommended.   A motion was made by Bob Campbell and seconded by Mike Griggs to revise section 9.2.1.1 in the proposed calibration section (see Attachment 3) to read, “A new stand in a laboratory with no previous C13 calibration must run two acceptable calibration tests.”  This motion passed with one negative registered.  It should be noted that since the potential for the use of “reduced Ks” to mitigate the number of calibration tests required by 9.2.1.2 is unknown, it was decided to postpone action on the rest of the calibration section until the test is better understood.

Next meeting:

Another conference call will be held on August 3rd at 10:00 AM CDT.

